Agenda Williamstown City Council

7:30 PM

City Council Chambers

Type of meeting:

Regular Meeting

Attendees:

Mayor and City Council Members, City Attorney, and City Clerk

Agenda topics

1. Call Meeting to Order

2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Call Roll

4. Minutes of Previous Meeting

5. Pay Bills

6. Boat Ramp Concession Contract

7.

Other Items Which May Be Discussed:

- 1. Administrative Issues
- 2. Community Swimming Pool
- 3. Park Committee
- 4. Planning Commission
- 5. Board of Zoning Appeals
- 6. Tree Committee
- 7. Water Dept.
- 8. Sanitary / Storm Water Board
- 9. Sidewalk Plan

^{**}Please state your name and address when addressing City Council

WILLIAMSTOWN CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING FEB. 20, 2018

The Williamstown City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at 7:30pm. Those in attendance were Mayor Jean Ford, Councilpersons Marty Seufer, Jim Stage, Barbara Lewis and Ron Erb, City Attorney Blaine Myers, and City Clerk/Treasurer Susan Knopp.

Mayor Ford called the meeting to order and Sgt. at Arms Jeremy Raymond led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

On a motion by Stage and second by Lewis to approve and dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting, all voted yes.

On a motion by Erb and second by Stage to approve the current bills for payment, all voted yes.

Councilman Seufer stated the Park Committee met with the bidders for the boat ramp concession contract. They are also the owners of the Davis Drive In in Parkersburg. They are planning to do curb-side service for boat traffic, and the menu would be similar to what was previously offered. The Park Committee recommends approval of their bid.

On a motion by Seufer and second by Lewis to award the concession bid to Timothy and Morgan Flowers, all voted yes.

Councilman Stage stated the Planning Commission met last Monday with representatives for the Heron's Nest to approve the street layout and names for the development. He said the Planning Commission approved everything with the understanding a service road will be added later to access the condos.

Mayor Ford praised the Director of Public Works Alan Gates for doing a good job with the flooding problems this past weekend.

Councilman Erb stated the Sanitary/Storm Water Board meeting was moved to March 5th at 3:00pm due to some members being out of town.

Councilman Seufer asked if there had been any mention of a need to widen Henderson Ave. for the new elementary school.

Mayor Ford stated it had been mentioned and was something the City would need to address.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:37pm.